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 make Pizzas with the children and it was such a lovely event. A huge thank you to the
Payne family (especially for my delicious pizza!). More on this later in the newsletter.
We have had a wonderful week celebrating Deaf Awareness week. Deaf Awareness is

something we practice on a daily basis at Cooper Lane, but on this special week, we take
part in Deaf Awareness activities right across the school. 

Reception and Year 1 learned about what being deaf means. They had lovely discussions
about how they might feel if they couldn’t hear and what sounds they would miss and

following this they will be creating artwork to represent these sounds.
Year 2 learned about the charity, Hearing Dogs for Deaf People and learned about the

incredible work the Hearing Dogs do and how they are so important to the Deaf people,
lucky enough to have one. Year 2 enthusiastically produced posters to share the

information they have learnt.

Years 3 and 4 discussed what they knew about being Deaf Aware and made Deaf
Awareness posters to share around the school. Year 4 also sang and signed songs they
have been learning during their signing lessons, the signing was amazing! Our lovely Ms

Lloyd led an assembly for years 3 and 4, all about Deaf Awareness, she also shared
several books about deaf children with her class.

Key stage 2 had an art lesson with Mrs Webb this week, where she turned her voice off
and used gesture and pictures alone to deliver the lesson. The children really focused
well to ensure they understood the instructions – Thank you so much Mrs Webb! Each

class in key stage 2 also learned about the amazing work Hearing Dogs do and how
clever they are.

What a busy week! Have a lovely weekend

Deaf awareness
What a glorious week it’s been at Coopers Lane. We were treated to two

fabulous class assemblies this week, both London Bridge and South
Kensington put on wonderful shows for their parents and carers.

Absolutely brilliant! On Thursday, Dough ‘N’ Go came in to the Nursery to 



PTA UPDATE

WISH LIST
Following a few enquiries from parents

regarding how they can make
donations to the school we have

decided to open an Amazon wishlist.
 

This list will enable us to purchase
much needed items for different year

groups and items that we may not
otherwise be able to afford.

 
Our list will be constantly updated as

items are required within the school so
please keep checking for new

additions.
We’ve already had some items

purchased, so thank you so much!
 

If you would like to make a purchase
please follow the link below 

 WISH LIST LINK 
 

Thank you for your continued support.

https://amzn.eu/bTuj1Yb
https://amzn.eu/bTuj1Yb


This week we have loved
making up our very own

bug stories using the
Might Writer pictures and
writing frames. Chloe, our

budding author, even
wrote two stories! We

have also loved learning
how to sign BSL for Deaf

Awareness Week and
have chosen our own sign

names.

RECEPTION

NURSERY
This week we have had a really busy
time, Squeezing five days into four.

Dad's pizza event was very successful
and we enjoyed every mouthful of it.

(Thank you to the Payne family).
We have been continuing with our
traditional tales. The children have
been fully immersed in the story.

They made their own goat horns and
loved tossing the troll into the river

from the bridge.



YEAR 2 
Year 2 are very much enjoying the

sunshine this week! In maths, some
children have been practising

addition using giant Numicon. In
English, we've been acting out the

different emotions that the
characters in Anansi the Spider felt

during the story. In art, we were
inspired by Van Gogh's A Starry Night

to create our own versions using
pastels. Our beans have grown SO

much this week and are ready to be
planted into pots! 

YEAR 1
Year One have had such a fun filled week! The week started off with
London Bridge’s class assembly. A huge well done to the class for

working so super hard, what a fabulous assembly! The whole of Year
One visited the local church where we learnt lots about Christianity
and looked closely at important parts within a church. We observed
the intricate details within the beautiful stain glass windows too and

learnt about the stories behind the imagery within them. During
provision at school we created our very own stain glass windows

using tissue paper and card. We had so much fun!



We are so proud of all the children in Year 6 for the hard work they have put in this
year. Next week they have a busy week as they take their SATs test, which are the

assessments children across the country take at the end of primary school. We wish
all of our amazing children the best of luck for next week. We know everyone will try

their best and this is all that matters. 
We are very proud of you all 

YEAR 4
POETRY SLAM up in year 4 this
week! Taking inspiration from

Valerie Blooms, we have created
our own poem based on the four
seasons. We used personification

and metaphors to bring the
seasons to life. As well as this we

have continued our Maths
learning of decimals, explored
how humans can impact the

habitats of animals and we are
loving our book written by

Marcus Rashford 'The Breakfast
Club Adventures'

YEAR 6 

YEAR 5 
This week in Year 5 we have become

storytellers. We began by watching popular
storytellers Michael Rosen, Diane Ferlatte and

Phil the Storyteller to find out what skills it
takes to be an exciting storyteller. Next, we

created story maps detailing the key parts of
the story of Beowulf and Grendel. We then
worked in groups, with each member of the

group responsible for telling a different part of
the story. We had great fun focusing on skills
such as repetition, using actions, encouraging
audience participation and changing our tone

to represent different characters.




